DRAFT

Campus Health Centre Patient Participation Group
Minutes of the meeting of the Campus Health Centre Patient Participation Group held on 3rd October 2024 in the University Occupational Health Department.

Present:
Brian Swallow, Anna Ainsworth, Dick Groke, Margaret Groke, Ray Stowe, Mark Whitaker

1. Apologies for absence:
Apologies were received from Diana Sandy

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 28th March 2024
The name  printed as John Bishop Centre was corrected to Jean Bishop Centre. The minutes were approved as a true record.
3. Matters arising
Brian reported that he had yet to receive a reply to emails to Mark Williams concerning the actions he had promised at the last meeting. Mark agreed to follow this up.

a. E-magazine. A number of suggestions were made concerning the possible contents of the magazine. Suggestions included:

- profiles of staff with picture

- the range of services offered by the practice, including social prescribing, art therapy, mental health sessions.

- the role of the PPG

- Saturday clinic

- importance of keeping to 10 minute slot

- results of Friends and Family test

- other news relating to the practice.

Mark agreed to present a draft to the next meeting.
b. Membership recruitment. Mark reported that he has been in contact with a patient (Ian Townsend) who has expressed an interest in joining the group. Mark agreed to contact him again and pass details on to Brian so he can be invited to the next meeting. There has been no news concerning the University person suggested by Mark Williams.
c. Other PPG ideas. Other ideas were discussed such as engaging in triage, charity days, special events, prevention and promotion days, questionnaires, DNAs, and Jean Bishop Centre. The Jean Bishop Centre provides assistance for frail elderly people in order to reduce the need for hospitalisation. It was suggested that perhaps we could learn more by either a visit or a talk from them.

It was suggested that the group could monitor and analyse DNAs, although the difficulties in reducing them were noted. Mark reported that patients receive a series of correspondence and after a certain number of non attendances they can be removed from the list.

It was felt that as the group is so small at the moment, many of the other initiatives could not be undertaken as there would be insufficient volunteers to assist.

4. Routine appointments
Brian asked whether anything could be done to enable patients to make appointments more that three weeks in advance. Mark said that the last Government had imposed a 2-week waiting limit for patients requesting to see a doctor. Therefore, if people were booking appointment in excess of three weeks, the available slots to meet the Government requirements may be taken up. This is a national issue, but one that may change under the new Government. Without more GP slots (therefore more GPs) little can be done to address this at the present time. It was agreed to monitor the situation.

5. Friends and Family Test.
Mark circulated the results of the Friends and Family test for the period April 2024 to August 2024. It was noted that the results are generally good or very good (averaging about 95% over the period). There was a reduction of those patients rating the practice as good or very good in June, down to 87.6%. The figure for August was 98.1%. Responses are fairly low (averaging 127 per month). The vast majority are received via SMS or text message.

Mark reported that there is a space for qualitative data on the form. One such response suggested the provision of higher chairs with arms in Reception, in order to assist older people or people with mobility problems. This is under consideration by the practice.

Brian asked if we could have a comparison with the same periods as last year and Mark said he would provide this.

It was also suggested that we examine the open ended comments from patients. Mark agreed to present these to the next meeting.

6. Premises lease.
Mark reported that the University has agreed to renew the lease on Raines House. However, the University are not prepared to hand over the University Occupational Department at the rear of the practice. Therefore, it is not possible to expand the Practice services to any significant level as there are insufficient clinical spaces in the existing building.
7. Practice website.
The website has been updated in line with NHS guidelines. Mark requested everyone to have a look at the website and provide feedback – suggestions for improvement and so on. https://campushealthcentre-hull.nhs.uk/

8. Car parking
Mark reported that the University is now employing a private company to monitor car parking (including at the Dennison Centre where some Health Centre staff park). The company charge a £100 fine for vehicles park incorrectly or without a University permit. Apparently these fines go to the company as payment from the University. The result is that the Practice car park is now full and there is no room for patient parking. It is noted that there is 2 hour parking available on Cottingham Road.

9. Any Other Business
Mark reported that the Saturday clinic would soon be in operation.

Mark reported that Flu jabs are now available by appointment

It was also noted that RSV vaccinations are available for people ages 75 to 79.

10. Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be on 5th December at 3.00 in the Occupational Health Department.
It was agreed to set dates for 2025 at this meeting.
The meeting closed at 4.15.
